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Impact assessment of draft proposal concerning acceptance of FMVSS-approved safety belts in motor vehicles

American vehicles not intended for the European market are fitted with safety belts and safety belt anchorages approved according to the American FMVSS, while the Norwegian Vehicle Construction Regulations require approval according to EC or ECE standards. As vehicles now often have a common sensor for belt tensioners and airbags, replacing American belts with European belts has been made even more difficult. The result can be that the requirement for replacement of American belts with European leads to both the tensioners and the airbags being put out of operation. 

The Norwegian Technological Institute has made a comparison of the requirements to safety belts in FMVSS 209 and ECE Reg.No.16.04, and has concluded that according to their evaluation belts complying with FMVSS 209 will probably also comply with ECE Reg.No.16.04. Concerning belt anchorages there is agreement as regards strength, but the anchorages can be situated inside the area provided by FMVSS 210 and at the same time be situated outside the area provided by EC/ECE.

The proposed amendment will make it possible to have certain categories of motor vehicles manufactured in USA for the American market approved in Norway as regards safety belts and their anchorages. This will to some extent simplify the registration of these vehicles in Norway, but the American motor vehicles market share of about 1 % in Norway is not thought to be influenced by the amendment. 

